
4 PTC Meeting @ 6:00 pm 

7 Spirit Wear-Hat Fundraiser 

7    Storyteller Christopher Leebrick here! 

7 RBOB team meeting @ 2:15 

14 Spirit Wear-Grade Level Colors 

19 First-Grade Music Program @1:15 

19   Christmas in the West @2:00 

20 Title I host Cocoa, Cookies and Flannels                

             4 all 2nd grade families @9:00 

21   Crazy Christmas Wear 

21   Kindness Assembly @3:00  
   

Dec 24—Jan 4  
No School—Winter Break 

 - Principal’s Message - 

December, 2018 

- Dates To Remember - 

Drew Frank, Principal  

Dear McCall families, 
Thank you for your continued partnership with our school and particularly 
with your child’s teacher.  Over 94% of our families attended conferences. 
Our conference attendance rate continually ranks in the top two within the 
district.  This, along with our excellent school attendance rates, results in 
improved academic outcomes for our students. 

 
Every Day Counts 

We’ve long known that students with strong attendance have an easier time 
with academics at school.  Conversely, missing just a few days a month can 
quickly add up and result in barriers to your child’s education.  If your child is 
not to grade level in reading or math, missed days and frequent late arrivals 
are even more impactful.  All schools in Oregon are committing to educating 
all parents about the impact of missed school. Oregon has one of the short-
est school years already.  All RSD schools have implemented specific incen-
tive programs to reward those students with strong attendance. We have 
incentives targeting the whole class and specific students.  We understand 
that students get sick and have other valid reasons to miss school. While 
great effort is put into improving teaching methods, the simple truth is that 
none of it matters if students are not in the classroom to receive it.   
 

Fun Run Results 
Countless thanks go out to our PTC, students and families as we all made 
our annual Fun Run an absolute success!  Our goal of $18,500 was sur-
passed as we raised $22,641 which included donor donations. This year’s 
money will fund a variety of enrichment opportunities.  We’ll be adding to our 
play structures on the intermediate playground. We’re purchasing a portion 
of equipment that will contribute to a shared, American Ninja warrior course 
to be used by all elementary RSD students.  McCall kids will experience 
performances from renowned storyteller, Christopher Leebrick, and Tears 
for Joy puppet theatre will present “Coyote”.  We’re also hoping to have a 
visiting science exhibit from OMSI in the spring as well. 

 
WatchDOGS 

We’re excited to officially start up  our WatchDOGS program again. This 
program allows Dads of Great Students (DOGS) to volunteer at Tom McCall 
in any capacity they wish. Simply put, we want more dads on our campus 
and we want to make it very easy for them to do so. Past WatchDOGS 
joined in on recess, helped at entry and dismissal times, and gave lots of 
high-fives!  In short, they added another layer of presence and positivity! If 
you’re interested in finding out more, please contact our counselor, Wendy 
VonSeggern at extension 4705. 

Este documento no esta disponible en 
Espanol, Si usted tiene preguntas sobre 
este documento, por favor llame a la 
Sra. Martha Mazon al  numero        

541-977-6926.  
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bŜǿǎ CǊƻƳ DȅƳ 
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Library Lowdown  
Password changes: All Redmond School     

District student passwords were updated    

during Thanksgiving break. You likely received 

notification from your child's teacher and your 

student has probably mentioned the method 

of signing in to computers has changed.    

Students have been practicing to sign in using 

their  e-mail address (last two digits of      

graduation year/first letter of first name/last 

name@redmondschools.org). Their password 

now includes the first two letters of the      

student's last name in front of their existing ID 

number (ab123456). Even our youngest       

students are becoming champions at signing 

in using the new method! If your student is 

signing in to a school account from a home 

computer, they will use this method to access 

their school accounts. If students access their 

iReady accounts from home, their passwords 

are updated in iReady, as well.  



 

The theatrical third -graders 

will be performing a           

favorite here at Tom 

McCall, òChristmas in the 

Westó, on Wednesday, 

December 19th .  They will 

perform for the  student 

body and staff  at 10:45 am.  

Parents and families are   

invited to come to the 2:00 

performance.  

PTC News 
New faces are always welcome at our  

monthly PTC meetings!  Please join us in 

the school library on the first Tuesday of 

every month, at 6:00 pm.  Our next meeting 

is December 4th, hope to see you there! 

The fantastic first -graders 

will perform their       

Christmas Program at 1:15 

on Wednesday,             

December 19th for      

parents and families.   

bŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ CΦ!ΦbΦ 
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WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ {ǳƳƳŜǊǘƻƴ 
CΦ!ΦbΦ !ŘǾƻŎŀǘŜ 

DǊŀŘŜ [ŜǾŜƭ /ƻƭƻǊǎ 
мǎǘ-ƎǊŀŘŜ   -   .ƭǳŜ 

нƴŘ-ƎǊŀŘŜ   -   .ƭŀŎƪ 

оǊŘ-ƎǊŀŘŜ   -   DǊŜȅ 

пǘƘ-ƎǊŀŘŜ   -   Rainbow  

рǘƘ-ƎǊŀŘŜ   -   Iƻǘ tƛƴƪ 



Health Happenings 
 

Winter Safety Tips for Kids:  How to keep kids warm, healthy and safe 
Winter can bring lots of family fun ñ whether this involves sledding and romping around in the snow or just hanging around together at 
home. Here are a few ideas to keep kids warm, healthy and safe during winter. 
How to dress your kids (not like little adults) Parents with babies and younger kids should: 

¶ Adjust winter clothes for childrenõs needs. Dress babies and young children in one more layer of clothing than an adult would wear in 
the same conditions. 
Keep exposure to the cold at a minimum. Babies and young children donõt have the same tolerance for cold that adults do. Itõs important 
to limit time outside. 
Donõt forget winter accessories. Remember warm boots, gloves or mittens and a hat, which make a big difference in keeping young chil-
dren and babies comfortable. 
Be safe on sleds and snow tubes 

¶ Always supervise children. Injuries can occur quickly when kids are sledding or snow tubing. Itõs important to keep a close eye on 
them. 

¶ Keep away from motor vehicles. Often, sledding hills are not far from highways or roads. Itõs important to keep a safe distance. 

¶ Sled in proper ôform.õ Kids can prevent injuries by sledding feet first or sitting up, instead of lying down head- first. 

¶ Find a clear area. Pick a sledding location that is clear of obstructions like trees or fences and is covered in snow. 
Choose a good sledding hill. A sledding hill should not be too steep, with a slope of less than 30 degrees, and should end with a flat run-
off. 
Be safe on skis and snowboards 

¶ Dress in layers. If you begin to sweat, remove layers as needed to stay dry. Wet clothes can cause your body to chill and can lead 
to hypothermia or frostbite. 

¶ Wear a helmet. Itõs important to protect your head from injury. 

¶ Protect skin. Keep your skin from being exposed to harsh temperatures to avoid frostbite. Be especially careful with small areas of 
your body, such as your hands, feet and ears. 
Be aware of weather conditions. Consider going inside if the temperature drops below 0 degrees F (- 17.8 C). 
Be aware of frostbite symptoms. If you notice your childõs skin turning red or becoming numb, move to a warmer location and protect 
them from further exposure. Use warm water or blankets to raise their body temperature. 
Simple ways to avoid winter colds:  Itõs a common myth that cold weather causes colds. Colds are caused by viruses that we are more com-
monly exposed to in the winter.  Viruses are spread even more easily when children are in school and in close contact with each other, 
typically through respiratory droplets in the air and on hands. 

Prevent colds and the flu by getting kids to: 
Use soap and water. Washing their hands frequently will reduce the spread of germs. 

¶ Cover their mouth. Sneezing or coughing into the bend of their elbows also helps prevent spreading germs. 
Get immunized. Keep vaccinations current, including the flu shot (for children 6 months and older). 

Speaking of immunizations! 
The state requires that each school post their own immunization rates in the building, that they be available on the district website and that each 
family receive a copy.  These rates are from the previous year, but are representative of this year as well.  Families who have children with im-
mune deficiencies may wish to use this information in their school selection process.  Here are McCallõs rates for 2016-17: 
 

DTaP/Tdap Polio Varicella Measles
Mumps/
Rubella

HepB IŜǇ!Ϟ

% Nonmedical
Exemptions

3% 3% 2% 3% 3% 3% 2%

% Vaccinated 97% 97% 98% 97% 97% 97% 97%
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How many kids at TOM MCCALL ELEMENTARY are vaccinated?*

Number of children at the school**:
Percentof children with no immunization or exemption record:
Percent of children with a medical exemption for one or more vaccine(s):

* Not all immunizations are required for all grades. These numbers may not total 100% if some children have medical exemptions, or are incomplete or in process with immunizations but do not need an 
exemption because they are on schedule.
**There is/are also             child(ren) enrolled for whom immunizations are not required to be reported because their recordsare tracked by another site or they attend fewer than 5 days per year.
Ϟ.ƭŀƴƪǎ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǾŀŎŎƛƴŜ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŘŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǾŀŎŎƛƴŜ ǿŀǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŦŜǿŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ мл Ŏhildren.
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https://health.clevelandclinic.org/2016/06/safest-ways-use-fluoride-babies-children-infographic/
https://health.clevelandclinic.org/2015/05/your-childs-fevers-5-common-myths-debunked/
https://health.clevelandclinic.org/2016/11/benefits-flu-vaccine-far-outweigh-risk/
https://health.clevelandclinic.org/2016/02/the-dirty-truth-about-hand-dryers/





